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Human Resources 
& Corporate Safety 
 

Tel: (807) 625-2427 
Fax: (807) 684-2186 

Memorandum 

Date: April 14, 2023 

To:  Dana Earle, Deputy City Clerk  

From: Karie Ortgiese, Director Human Resources & Corporate Safety  

Subject: Report 158/2023 (City Manager’s Office) City of Thunder Bay Human 

Resources Strategy, Committee of the Whole – April 24, 2023 

 
 
We request the opportunity at the April 24, 2023, Committee of the Whole meeting for BDO 
Canada LLP to present the final report on the City of Thunder Bay Human Resources Strategy 
2023 – 2026, associated with Report R 158/2023. 
 
The presenters from BDO Canada are as follows:  
 

 Sara Hopkins, Manager – People Advisory Services 

 Rebecca Ryan, Manager – People Advisory Services 

 Kathleen Macmillan, Consultant – People Advisory Services 

 Hali Van Vliet, Partner – People Advisory Services  
 


